
It is common to stumble across a nest of baby bunnies without seeing momma 

nearby. Rabbits don’t want to attract predators to their babies, so they mostly leave 

them on their own, hidden and camouflaged. Mom will come back to feed them and 

check in, usually between dusk and dawn. Feeding may only take 2-3 minutes, so 

unless you’re watching 24/7 you will probably miss it! 

Leave the nest alone - cottontail rabbits grow up really quickly and leave the nest at 

about 3 weeks old. If they are nesting on your property, please try to keep your dogs 

leashed and your cats indoors; the rabbits will 

soon be on their own and out of your way! 

And remember to do a quick check 

around your property before cutting 

the grass to avoid disturbing a 

nest.

To report a suspected sick 

and/or injured wild animal 

contact us by phone at 

905.584.2272 x.4698 Monday 

through Friday (excluding 

holidays) from 9:00 a.m. to 

4:30 p.m. For after-hours 

emergencies please call 

1.800.563.7881.

Wildlife (Bunnies)
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Widening of McLaughlin 
Road, Construction of new 
East-West Spine Road and 
Modi�cations to Highway 
410/Hurontario Street 
Interchange 
THE STUDY

The Town of Caledon has completed a Municipal 
Class Environmental Assessment study to 
accommodate planned growth within the Mayfield 
West Phase 2 development, to (i) widen McLaughlin 
Road from Mayfield Road northerly approximately 
1700 metres; (ii) construct a new east-west Spine 
Road from Hurontario Street to Chinguacousy Road, 
and (iii) modify the Highway 410 interchange at 
Hurontario Street/Valleywood Boulevard. 

THE PROCESS 

The study followed ‘Schedule C’ of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (EA) process described in the 
Municipal Engineers Association guide (October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015), in accordance with the 
Ontario Environmental Assessment Act. The process included consultation with the public, stakeholders and review 
agencies through out the study. A Public Information Centre was held on July 5, 2018.

PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD

An Environmental Study Report (ESR) has been prepared, which details the planning, design and decision-making 
process, how public and agency input was addressed, and the preferred alternative, along with associated mitigation 
measures to address impacts, and next steps towards project implementation.  The ESR will be available for a 30-day 
review period, starting from June 20, 2019 and ending on July 22, 2019 at 4:30 pm, on the town website and at the 
following locations:

PUBLIC NOTICE : STUDY COMPLETION

Caledon Town Hall
6311 Old Church Road
Caledon, ON L7C 1J6
Phone: 905.584.2272  

Anyone with an interest in the study is encouraged to review the ESR and provide comments to the Town of Caledon during the 
designated review period. If concerns arise during the 30-day review period which cannot be resolved through discussions with the 
Town of Caledon/Consultants, a person may request that the Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks make an order for the 
project to comply with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act (a Part II order). This request must be received within the above noted 
30-day timeline ending on July 22, 2019 at 4:30 p.m., by the Minister, at the address listed below, and copied to Kant Chawla, the Town of 
Caledon Project Manager. If no request is received, subject to the receipt of necessary approvals, the Town intends to proceed with the 
project implementation phase.

Read the full notice and 
learn more about this 
project: caledon.ca/mw2

Notice First Posted: 
June 20, 2019

Information collected will be 
used in accordance with the 
Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. 
With the exception of 
personal information, all 
comments will become part 
of the public record.

All requests must be made in writing to: 

Minister – Honourable Rod Phillips
Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 
777 Bay Street West, 5th Floor
Toronto ON M7A 2T5
Minister.mecp@ontario.ca

Director – Environmental Assessment and 
Permissions Branch
Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Avenue West, 1st Floor
Toronto ON M4V 1P5
enviropermissions@ontario.ca

If you have questions or comments related to this study, please contact:

Kant Chawla, MPlg, MCIP, RPP
Senior Transportation Planner
Community Services Department
Town of Caledon 
6311 Old Church Road
Caledon, ON L7C 1J6
Tel : 905.584.2272 x.4293
E-mail : kant.chawla@caledon.ca

David Sinke, P.Eng.
Consultant Project Manager
Wood Environment & Infrastructure Solutions
3450 Harvester Road, Suite 100 
Burlington, ON L7N 3W5
Tel : 905.335.2353 x.3024
E-mail : david.sinke@woodplc.com

Caledon Public Library –  Margaret Dunn Valleywood Branch
20 Snelcrest Drive
Caledon, ON L7C 1B5
905.584.2272 x.2366

The Town of Caledon will be installing a new traffic calming device called Pedestrian 
Zone located on Learmont Ave in Southfields. These are bendable poles that raises 
drivers awareness of the new pedestrian crossings and mitigates speeding concerns.

These measures are part of a pilot project, running from June to October.

Learn more: caledon.ca/trafficcalming

Tra�c Calming in South�elds

Culture Days is a Canada-wide celebration on September 
27-29, 2019, designed to catalyze and inspire public 
participation in arts and culture.

The Town of Caledon and the Caledon Public Library are 
hosting a Culture Days Information Session for anyone 
wishing to participate in or support Culture Days 
in Caledon.

This session will offer a range of tips and tools for effective 
participation as well as the opportunity to connect, 
network and create partnerships with others that support 
the arts and culture in Caledon.

Date:  Wednesday, June 26
Time:  7 p.m. - 8 p.m.

Location:  Caledon East Community Complex, 
 Lion's Den Room, 
 6215 Church Road, Caledon

Please register at cpl.social/culturedays or call 
905.584.2272 x.4233.

Calling all artists, 
writers, musicians & 
cultural groups

DON’T HAVE YOUR BILL?

Final property tax bills have been mailed. If you haven’t received 

yours, please call us at 905.584.2272 x.7750. Failure to receive a tax 

bill does not excuse a taxpayer from responsibility for payment nor 

relieve the taxpayer from liability to pay penalties and interest.

DO YOU OWN A NEWLY BUILT HOME?

Visit caledon.ca/tax for information on 

“supplementary” tax bills for new homes.

MISS THE DEADLINE?

Late payment charges are applied one day following the 

due date and on the first day of each following month 

while property taxes are outstanding.

For payment options, visit:

Pay by July 4 and September 5 to avoid late payment charges

Final Property Taxes Due

caledon.ca/tax

Giant Hogweed: Be Careful!
Giant Hogweed is an invasive plant that has been 
found in many parts of Ontario. If sap touches skin or 
eyes, it could have harmful health effects. 

WHAT DOES IT LOOK LIKE?

Giant Hogweed looks similar to cow parsnip or queen 
anne's lace and can be about 4.5 to 6 meters tall. The 
plant has hollow stems with dark reddish-purple 
splotches and coarse white hair, leaves as wide as 1.5 
meters with hairs on the underside, flattened oval 
shaped fruit, and small white flowers in the summer. 

WHAT SHOULD I DO IF I COME 
IN CONTACT WITH IT?

If clear watery sap from the plant’s stem or hair 
touches your skin or eyes:

• Wash the affected areas immediately

• Avoid touching your eyes

• Stay out of the sun for at least 48 hours

• Seek medical attention

WHAT SHOULD YOU DO IF YOU FIND 
HOGWEED ON YOUR PROPERTY?

Property owners are responsible for the removal of 
giant hogweed on private property. It is 
recommended that you hire a lawn care professional 
to remove it. If you do decide to remove the plant 
yourself, contact the Region of Peel at 905.791.9499 or 
visit peelregion.ca to obtain information about the 
safe removal and disposal. 

WHAT SHOULD YOU DO IF YOU FIND 
HOGWEED ON PUBLIC PROPERTY?

If you spot hogweed on public property 
(a conservation area, along a highway or roadway), 
please contact Service Caledon at 
905.584.2272 x. 7750 or info@caledon.ca.

For more information about hogweed, visit the Ontario 
Invasive Plant Council  ontarioinvasiveplants.ca or 
call 705.741.5400.




